KETTLESTONE PARISH COUNCIL


Annual Report May 2018
Communication
The Parish Council continues to use website http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/ to provide information about the parish council, news from organisations and events in the village, and links to other useful websites such as the County Council for reporting potholes and the District Council for planning proposals.
The Parish Council also publishes a monthly newsletter which is delivered to all houses in the parish. Thank you to those who contribute to the newsletter and to those who deliver it.

Residents can also sign up to an email database for notification of urgent matters which cannot wait until the next Parish Council meeting such as large planning applications.
Highways
The Parish Council uses the online form to report potholes and other highway defects such as blocked drains to the County Council for repairs. The Parish Council monitored the verges on the cross roads at the west of Village and are grateful to a volunteer for cutting the grass a couple of times between the cuts provided by the County Council 
Planning
The Parish Council considered a number of planning applications during the year and provided the District Council with its views as a consultee in the planning process. The new planning system with planning notifications being sent via email with a link to view the proposals online appears to be running smoothly. 

Notification of the larger applications was forwarded to residents who had signed up to be part of the email contact data base. These included the application for a second duck rearing unit at Clipstone (the Parish Council asked for traffic and environmental issues to be considered) which was subsequently refused permission; the application for conversion of the barns at Church Farm (which were also refused on because of the access to the road)
Parish Plan Actions, supporting the Community
The annual donation was made to the Village Hall (in lieu payment for using the Hall for meetings).
The Litter Warden took action to notify NNDC of fly-tipping in the parish. A village litter pick was also arranged. Thanks to all those who supported this.
The Parish Council returned to using the dog waste collection service provided by the District Council and which has proved to be reliable and consistent. However there are still problems with a few people not picking up after their dogs.

The defibrillator is available when required. In the case of an emergency dial 999 or 112. The code for opening the defibrillator cabinet will be given to you. The Parish Council paid for a new battery and replacement pads.
The bulk-buying Oil Scheme (gas and coal also available) with AF Affinity is still available. 

Everyone is welcome to attend Parish Council meetings which are held on the third Monday of alternate months in the Village Hall.
Parish Councillors: Gill Ashby, David Burgis, Steve Hipkin, Marlene Hoad, Robert Kilbourn, Tom Rivett, Pam Whitehead
More information about the parish council can be found on the website http://kettlestoneparishcouncil.norfolkparishes.gov.uk/ 
